
 
 
 

June 9, 2022 
 
 
The Honorable Merrick Garland 
U.S. Department of Justice 
950 Pennsylvania Ave. 
Washington, D.C. 20530 
 
Dear Attorney General Garland, 
 
I am pleased to write this letter encouraging the full and fair consideration of the application 
from Brookhaven, GA for Department of Justice Community Oriented Policing Services 
program discretionary funding. 
 
If awarded, this funding would be used to hire and retain six police officers within the 
Brookhaven Police Department. This funding would help enable these new officers to use proven 
methods to build legitimacy, increase visibility, and prioritize interaction using methods focused 
on building community relationships.  
 
I encourage your full and fair consideration of this application, consistent with all agency rules 
and regulations. If you have any questions, please contact Annie Wang at (202) 224-3643 or 
annie_wang@warnock.senate.gov.  
 

Sincerely,  
 

 
 
Reverend Raphael Warnock 
United States Senator 


